
Tuesdays - Yoga at the Colville Hall 10 am .
First & Third Tues of every month - Clay time at the Colville cafe 11am.
Thursdays - Enliven - at CSSC.

February Events

Tues 5 - Colville Early Learning Centre opens.
Fri 15 - FREE Community lunch . Mahamudra Centre. Midday.
Fri 15 - Food Club orders close.
Sat 16 - Colville Music Club AGM 1pm All welcome.
Sun 17- Cut off date for March Panui.
Tues 19 - CSSC Monthly Trustee meeting 3pm.
Fri 22 - Incredible Years programme begins. At St John 's rooms, Coro 9.30 - 12.
Thurs 28 - Offers for new CSSC Trustees closes.

March Events
Fri 1 - FREE Community lunch . Mahamudra Centre. Midday
Fri 15 - FREE Community lunch . Mahamudra Centre. Midday
Sat 16 - Colville Harbour CareWorking Bee at the foreshore. 9am-1pm.
Fri 29 - FREE Community lunch . Mahamudra Centre. Midday

If you would like a listing on the Pānui events calendar, email the Pānui Editor:
panui@colville.org.nz

Regular Events

THERE ARE ALWAYS
FLOWERS FOR THOSE WHO

WANT TO SEE THEM.
Henri Matisse

PHONE: 07 866 6920 cssc@colville.org.nz
HOURS: 9am - 3pm MON, WED, FRI.

10am - 3pm TUES.

2311 Colville Rd, Colville.

panui@colville.org.nz www.cssc.net.nz

PANUI
FEBRUARY 2019

Newsletter

-
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Next CSSC monthly Trustee meeting Tuesday 19 February at 3pm.

Guidelines for Panui Contributors

Deadline for contributions to theMarch issue is:
SUNDAY 17 FEBRUARY

Email your news, notices, advertisements, jokes, recipes, dreams, handy hints.
Send content as word, pages & open office document (not PDF), or post, phone or drop
into CSSC.
Contributions welcome, though not always used. CSSC may edit contributions.
For our advertising rates, see our website: cssc@colville.org.nz
Getting the Pånui if you live outside the free delivery area:
For an electronic copy: email us with 'subscription' in the subject line.
For a mailed copy: email/phone us. Subscription cost is $25 per annum.
Contact us on 07 866 6920 Email - panui@colville.org.nz
Disclaimer: The opinions expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of CSSC.

Colville Social Service Collective (CSSC) would like to gratefully
acknowledge the following funding organisations:

Department of Internal Affairs, NZ Lottery Grants Board, Ministry for the Environment,
Oranga Tamariki, Len Reynolds Trust, Waikato Regional Council, Community
Organisation Grants Scheme, Trust Waikato, Ministry of Social Development, Creative
New Zealand, Ministry for Culture & Heritage, Department of Conservation, World
Wildlife Foundation, Thames Coromandel District Council, Sky City Hamilton, Rural
Communities Trust, The Tindall Foundation, Coromandel Bizarre Trust.

Tena Koutou,
Phew! Well it feels like most of the intensity on the roads, in the store and around

and about has eased now and normality returneth ( to a relative extent ). Hope all is

going well, probably best to enjoy the heat if we can, as nothing lasts for ever.

Colville and Beyond
New Colville and Beyond signage is up – look out for our Colville and
Beyond board as you journey around the peninsula.

WATCH THESE SPACES FOR UP TO THEMINUTE NEWS
http://www.colvilleandbeyond.co.nz/ and our brand new FaceBook page.
https://www.facebook.com/ColvilleandBeyond
Please contact us if you have a Summer event in the area that you’d like us to
publicise on our Facebook page or website.
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Every Friday

Is up and running YEAH ! Fresh good
quality produce of high standard. Beside
BNZ 8.30 am - 12.30. For more details
Phone Michelle 022 653 6690

CORO
MARKE

T Coromandels Flea market
Every Sat 8.30 -1

At Te Ahi Ka - ( old Post Office)

Community Marketplace, Coro's flea
market. Stalls $5 bring your own table.
Just turn up, we are there every
Saturday.

Northern Coro Rubbish
Collections for
FEBRUARY

The first week of Feb: Summer
schedule: (Tues & Fri )

Tues 12

Tues 19

Tues 26

525 Hauraki Rd, Coromandel. 07 866 7616
Coro Refuse & Recycling Centre,

& Goldmine shop.

Hours:
Mon, Wed, Fri, closed

Tues & Thurs: 11am - 4.30pm
Sat & Sun: 11am - 5.30pm

Public hols: 11am - 5.30pm

SEAGULL CENTRE

If you venture to, or can get
through to Thames,this is another
option for finding a bargain, just that little
something you've been looking for......

SAVE THE PLANET!

Please leave blue rubbish bags on
the ground, do not overfill green
bins of glass, swap your broken/
cracked bins at the Coro Council
Office. Thankyou.

COLVILLE MUSIC CLUB
A G M SATURDAY FEB 16 1pm.

We would like to thank all those kind, generous people, who helped make the last
fundraiser such a success (putting up the tarps athletic work, bringing beautiful food,
donating amazing items for raffles, and more!) We are saving up for more speakers so
will be having another fundy soon . Thanks again to all involved .

CONGRATULATIONS! To Vanessa, Ra and Bodhi Edelsten
on the birth of a beautiful baby BOY

XAVIER MOSS
Born in Hamilton on Wednesday January 30 2019.
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HIMALAYA SHOP
Hi everyone, we still have plenty of interesting, quirky

items in the shop and we are

open every day from 10 - 4
cheers RobnNet

Home: 07 8666 865 Shop: 8667224 Mobile 021 139 7838

Suicide	Crisis	Helpline:		0508	828	865	(0508	TAUTOKO)	Lifeline:	0800	543	354	
Depression	Helpline:	0800	111	757	free	text	4202	
Outline:	0800	688	5463							Youthline:	0800	376	633	

A L C O H O L I C D R U G H E L P L I N E
FREE and CONFIDENTIAL 9am to 10pm everyday 0800 787 797

Open friendly meeting. Anonymity assured. Please phone 021 314 467

2

January	was	a	great	month	for	The	Colville	Project,	with	two	fundraising	initiatives	that	
brought	in	a	combined	total	of	over	$2000!	
	
Throughout	the	several	weeks	of	the	Christmas	Art	Exhibition	in	Coromandel,	local	artist	
Lindsay	Garmeson	promoted	the	Project	by	offering	the	Project	management	team	an	
opportunity	to	meet	and	talk	with	exhibition	attendees	on	opening	night,	and	by	taking	
donations	and	raffling	off	donated	items	of	a	gift	basket	and	cheeseboard.	The	cheeseboard	
and	jewellery,donated	by	Kim	&	Kevin	Brett	,was	won	by	Jean	Copland	from	Wellington.The	
gift	basket,	donated	by	Marie	Parsloe,	was	won	by	Mandy	Willson.	
In	addition	Lindsay	rounded	out	the	funds	raised	with	a	$200	donation.			
Thanks	to	all	the	participants	with	an	extra	shout	out	to	those	who	donated	prizes	and	
promoted	the	project..	
	
Then	on	3	January,	supporters	of	the	Project	put	on	a	great	fishing	competition	with	50+	
entries,	and	with	prizes	available	in	a	variety	of	categories.	A	good	sized	crowd	attended	the	
weigh-in	and	scooped	up	lots	of	sausages,	cold	drinks	and	raffle	prizes.	Congratulations	to	all	
winners:		
First	Prize	-	Average	Snapper	-	Gavin	Coles	
Biggest	Snapper	-	Sam	Ireland	
Biggest	Kahawai	-	Annie	Ireland	
Average	Kahawai	-	Blake	Hinfelaar		
Junior	Smallest	Fish	-	Eli	Shepherd	
Junior	Average	Fish	-	Kali	Keeley	
The	Colville	Project	would	like	to	thank	all	participants	and	volunteers,	and	especially	all	the	
individuals	and	businesses	that	donated	raffle	items	and	prizes.		(Please	check	out	our	website	
and	Facebook	page	for	a	full	list.)	We	depend	so	much	on	this	fantastic	community	support!		
	
Going	forward	we	encourage	anyone	out	there	who	has	a	fundraising	idea,	big	or	small,	to	get	
in	touch	and	discuss	the	possibilities	with	us.	As	the	old	saying	goes,	success	brings	success,	
and	every	effort	that	adds	a	little	to	our	total	funds	raised	is	a	success,	and	gets	us	closer	to	
our	goal.	
	
In	other	news,	Beca	will	shortly	be	starting	work	with	TCP	on	a	concept	design	for	the	centre.	
Watch	out	for	more	news	on	Facebook	and	our	webpage	(www.thecolvilleproject.nz)	
	

CSSC
will be
closed on
Friday Feb
13 for a
planning
day.
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Colville Easter Festival 2019 
       April 19th - 22nd 
 
Planning well underway, exciting programme: 
 
Colville Sings - Good Friday - this time DownUnder HITS. 
Saturday Nights' BIG Show, still confirming line up - to be announced. 
Sunday Night - Family Variety Show. 
 
Back to Nature WorkShops. So far: 
Bees Wax Wrap making - save our planet. 
Wool Craft  
More being organised. 
 
OutDoor Art Works - contact us if you want to be involved. 
 
Steve 021 711 489 / Ella 027 487 5131 / cssc@colville.org.nz 
 
 
	

COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE
SUPPORTING THE FAR NORTHERN COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

YOUTH GROUP NEWS

Youth Group will be starting up again this term.
Dates and activities to be confirmed. See you soon!

Elizabeth & Nathan

CSSC is seeking new Trustees
Are you interested in working with our northern Coromandel Peninsula
communities to strengthen and build connections, capacity and wellbeing?
We are looking to appoint new Trustees that are committed to our vision of
strong and vibrant remote communities in the northern Coromandel Peninsula.
New Trustees should expect to be active in the governance team and work to
ensure we achieve our mission and strategic goals.
If you have passion and skills, and some time to share, please download a job
description and expression of interest pack from the CSSC website or collect
from the CSSC Community Centre.

Expressions of Interest close: Thursday Feb 28 2019.

FRIDAY APRIL 19 - MONDAY APRIL 22
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Phone 07 866 6805

2314 Colville
Road RD 4,
Coromandel

colvi
llesto

re@colvi
lle.or

g.nz

	

FARM SHOP 
COLVILLE VILLAGE 

	

	

OPEN  IN JUNE  
So pop in for some coffee and cake, fresh sammie 
or a hot Hereford burger and chips.  And don’t 
forget our amazing 100% pure Hereford Beef 
cuts you can take home.    

 

100% HEREFORD BEEF BURGERS  *  HOT CHIPS  *  COFFEE  *  
BAKING  *  PICKES ‘N’ JAMS  *  LOCAL ART  *  REAL FRUIT 

ICECREAM  *  MEAT  
2318	Colville	Road,	RD4	COROMANDEL	3584	
herefordnapickle@gmail.com	Cathy	Ward	07	866	6937	
www.kairaumatipolledherefords.com	

	
	

	

Wow what a wonderful summer.
New features at the Store: Papa Aroha Organic's freshly

baked bread, also gluten free loaves and bagels.Very yum. Real bread.
Loads of camping gear and our fishing range is fantastic.

Opening hours have changed: Now 8.30am to 5.00pm Fridays close 6pm.
See you here for our summer cheer.

FOOD CLUB CLOSES FRI 15 FEB

the foragers kitchen
Hi all, the Foragers Kitchen will now be

open from Tuesdays - Sundays 8.30 - 4
Friday night dinner hours from 5 - 9 with night menu.
Wood fired PIZZA available on Fri 8, Sat 9, & Sun 10 from 12- 4pm.

Open for PIZZA from 5 Friday nights.

We are now serving an award winning
coffee blend from the International
Golden Bean roasting competition 2018

YUM!
We will also be OPEN till 5pm this
month for our awesome burgers, yum,
yum.

BYO Licensed
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Bryan: 021 799 056 Joanna: 021 739 398

www.gardentools.nz LIFETIME GUARANTEES

Mahamudra	Centre	
for	Universal	Unity	

ph 866 6851

FREE COMMUNITY LUNCH

FRIDAYS
FEB 15

MARCH 1,15 & 29

Lunch will be served at 12.00

4

	
Vision:	‘‘a	healthy	and	thriving	Hauraki	Gulf”	
Mission:	“the	communities	of	Colville	
working	together	for	a	healthy	harbour”		
	

What	do	we	want	to	achieve	in	2019?		
-		Build	3.8	km	of	fencing	in	partnership	with	local	landowners	to	protect	

rivers,	streams	and	wetlands	that	feed	Colville	bay 	

-	Plant	16,500	native	trees		

-	Collect	native	seeds	locally	&	grow	them	in	the	nursery  	

-	Create	new	jobs	

-	Continue	removing	rats	and	mice	from	coastal	strips	and	wetlands	

-	Continue	to	support	Colville	School	students	in	monitoring	shellfish	

populations	and	stream	health	

-	Enrich	existing,	and	build	new	relationships	with	our	community	and	

partners	 	

Why	we	are	doing	it	
Colville	Bay	is	connected	to	a	larger	oceanic	ecosystem,	the	health	of	which	

is	vital	to	support	life	on	the	planet.	It	starts	here	in	our	rivers,	and	expands	to	Tikapa	

Moana/the	Hauraki	Gulf,	the	Pacific	Ocean	and	beyond.	We	want	to	do	our	bit.	Taking	care	

of	our	rivers	and	wetlands	by	fencing		and	planting	trees	is	a	positive,	local	way	to	start.	It		

will	also	provide	more	habitat	for,	and	protect	our	native	species.	

	

Want	to	get	involved?	
Working	Bee	Schedule	for	the	first	half	of	2019.		

Working	bees	will	be	9am-1pm	the	3rd	Saturday	of	each	month	(April	will	be	second	
Saturday)	

March	16th	–	Weeding	at	foreshore		

April	13th	–	Sowing	seed	at	CHC	nursery		

May	18th	–	Tree	planting		

June	15th	-		Tree	planting	

July	20th	–	Potting	up	CHC	nursery		

August	17th	-		Potting	up	CHC	nursery	

September	21st	-		potting	up	at	CHC	nursery	

Volunteers	having	a	great	time	potting	up	at	the	
CHC	nursery	August	2018	
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NOWASTE NOMADS TALK

Parent	Programme	
(for	parents	&	whanau	of	3-8	year	olds)	

Facilitators:	Bronwyn	Blair	&	Dana	Vaughan	
beginning	22	Feb							

	
Coromandel		

St.	John’s	Rooms	
Tiki	Road,	Coromandel		9.30	–	12		Fridays	

For further information contact Kate Donoghue: 07 866 8543 027 692 6494

Two no waste nomads provided an entertaining and informative talk about their
journey towards zero waste at Forager’s Kitchen on Sunday 13th January. They
introduced us to the waste hierarchy of refuse, reduce, reuse, recycle,
rot/rubbish to help us consider our purchasing choices and they also gave
advice on making our own food, household and personal products.
They suggested some simple things we could do to start our journey such as
investigating composting and taking our own containers and bags when we shop
and told us amusing (and sometimes embarrassing) stories of their personal
experiences.
For those that would like to find out more here is the link to their website.

https://therubbishtrip.co.nz/

Friday 22 Feb
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D & K
HOME IMPROVEMENT

HANDYMAN
Ph. David 07 866 7788

email: davidkim@colville.org.nz

TCDC Updates   

Road works continue on the coast road - there will be about 5km of seal repairs on State Highway 25 north of 
Thames over the summer, with around 12km of resurfacing planned on the remainder of State Highway 25. 

For more information on the SH25/SH25A Thames-Coromandel project, contact coromandel@nzta.govt.nz or 
visit www.nzta.govt.nz/thames-coromandel 

Dry summer continues 

With little rain this summers TCDC recommends you: 

• Wait until you can do full loads before you use the washing machine. 
• Don’t run the water when brushing your teeth. 
• For cool drinking water, fill a jug and keep it in the fridge. Running water to cool it down can waste 10 litres 

a minute. 

Topp Twins in Coromandel! 

 

 

NZTA update on State Highway 25 - Thames Coast Road 
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www.relaxcoro.co.nz

Certified	Massage	Therapist

Relaxation	Massage

Jan is working from the tranquil surrounds 
of the Tangiaro Kiwi Retreat, Port Charles

By	appointment	
Email:	info@relaxcoro.co.nz	
Ph	021	268	6198

	

	

Who	Stole	the	Kiwis	Call?		
Unfortunately	at	the	end	of	December	someone	
decided	they	needed	our	kiwi	call	tower	more	
	than	the	kiwi	listening	platform	at	Port	Charles		
did,	so	they	helped	themselves	to	it!	They	sawed		
through	the	very	thick	timber	and	stole	the		
automated	kiwi	call	tower	that	we	had	fund		
raised	to	have	installed.	This	tower	would	emit		
either	a	male	or	female	kiwi	call	when	the	button		
was	pressed,	enabling	users	to	recognise	a	kiwi		
calling	in	the	wild.	It	was	a	popular	stop	for	many		
on	the	way	to	Port	Charles,	Big	Sandy	or	further	
North.	Because	of	this	selfish	and	senseless		
destruction,	we	now	need	to	raise	funds	to		
purchase	and	install	a	replacement.	If	you’re	able		
to	help,	please	head	to	the	‘Givealittle’	website		
and	look	for	our	page,	Who	Stole	the	Kiwis	Call.		
Every	little	bit	helps…		

MEG	Summer	Holiday	Programme	
At	the	time	of	writing,	our	Summer	Holiday	Programme	has	only	one	activity	left.	With	over	19	activities	taken	
place,	965	people	engaged	in	nature	and	our	environment,	and	over	$3,000	fundraised.	Our	programme	
offers	people	the	chance	to	experience	Coromandel’s	natural	treasures	and	have	an	unforgettable	encounter	
with	nature.	As	David	Attenborough	said	“No	one	will	protect	what	they	don’t	care	about,	and	nobody	will	
care	about	what	they	have	never	experienced”	

Don’t	forget	you	can	follow	us	on	Facebook	to	keep	up	to	date	on	what	we’ve	been	doing.	
Have	a	great	month	everyone.	

From	the	team	at	Moehau	Environment	Group	
info@meg.org.nz	
www.meg.org.nz	
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2299 Colville Rd, RD 4, Coromandel 3584 
Phone 07 8666618.  Fax 07 8666619 Our txt number for the clinic is 4335 

Mon Tues & Thurs 9.00am – 5.00pm / Wed 10.00am - 5pm Fri 9.00 am – 4.00 pm 
 20th February  only  10.00am - 1pm  -  GP Clinic at Port Charles 

For after hours service phone the clinic number 07 866-6618. 
Please listen to the message carefully. 

The On Call person will be paged by the after hours service. 
There is no answerphone service during the hours we are open 

Remember - If it’s an emergency, dial 111 
  

 
Kia ora koutou 
 
As I write this it’s mid-January already – it is pretty warm and everything is a little 
refreshed as we have had some rain over the last few nights as well. Summer is 
humming! 
 
One of the things we have noted that’s been happening in the clinic, is patients are 
coming in for blood tests, and during that  time raising other medical problems with 
the clinician they are seeing. This always takes much longer and can at times be the 
cause of our ongoing ‘time keeping’ challenges. Going forward, we will be asking 
people who do this, to make another appointment time for a consult, so our staff can 
complete all of the necessary actions for a full consult. On odd occasions if we are 
not too busy, the consult may be completed and the patient will be informed that a 
consult fee will be charged. It is important that our patients help us to use our 
appointment times effectively and please don’t be offended if this happens to you, 
when you are visiting us. 
 
With the changes to fees coming into affect nationally from December 2018, we are 
reviewing our fee structure. One change I can alert you to is a new fee called a  
‘team consult’ fee. This will apply to situations where the GP and a Nurse have 
longer and equal involvement with a patient visiting the practice. This will be included 
in the updated fee schedule available in practice soon. Please don’t be concerned 
about this as our basic fees are remaining  the same. 
 
We have a reminder request for those of you who are patients enrolled with the 
clinic. If you go to a specialist, or you may have had a trip to an Emergency 
department and had a change to your medications, can you please notify us when 
next in the clinic, especially if you are requiring a new prescription.Sometimes there 
is a delay in us being informed of changes by other services and if we don’t know of 
the changes, an out of date prescription could be provided. We do not want this to 
happen, so please help us to get it right! 
 
Till next time enjoy the summer, 
From the team at Colville Community Health Centre 

COROMANDEL PHARMACY Opening Hours: Mon - Fri 8.30 - 5pm ph ( 07) 866 8702 Sat 9.am - 1pm.

COLVILLE COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE

Sarah Taylor
Massage Therapist

Relax Revive Refresh Massage Reiki Acupressure

027 6855 784 kahutehau7@gmail.com
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HOT NEWS from the COLVILLE FIRE BRIGADE
A hot, dry Summer is here! A REMINDER :
If lighting an outside fire you are required to obtain a fire permit.These can now be
obtained at

1/. checkitsalright.nz 2/. Or call freephone 0800 658 628
3/. Or contact local officer Justin Ward : 021 298 1725

Call 111 to report any fire out of control. Please observe (total fire ban ) notice. Let's
keep it safe over summer so we can all enjoy the Coromandel in the future.

MASSIVE THANK YOU to all involved in putting out the fire up the hill .
Happy and safe summer season. Barry Ross Fire chief.

 
 

Colville Bay Pre-School 
          Wishing you all a safe and happy holiday!We look forward to seeing you next year! 

Our start date for Term One 2019 is the 5th of February. 

Best wishes from the team. 
                                     Phone – 07 8668319  Email – colvillebay.elc@xtra.co.nz 
         

COLVILLE BAY PRE-SCHOOL

We look forward to seeing you in February!

Come to our pre-school for fun and learning
Term 1 starts Tuesday 5 FEBRUARY

Best wishes from the team. Ph 07 866 8319

Email covillebay.elc@xtra.co.nz

Happy	New	Year	everyone!		Hasn’t	this	been	an	amazing	summer	so	
far?		We	hope	all	of	you	have	had	an	opportunity	to	get	out	and	enjoy	
the	sunshine.	This	is	a	great	time	to	look	back	at	highlights	of		the	year	
just	finished.		Alongside		the	Colville	Social	Service	Collective,	the	
Health	Trust	was	very	active	in	the	Colville	Project,	and	will	continue	to	
be	in	2019	as	two	of	our	Trustees	are	now	on	the	Board	of	Trustees	for	
the	newly	registered	‘The	Colville	Project	Charitable	Trust’.			

Some	terrific	fund-raising	events	took	place	-	the	Dinner	and	Dance	
with	Charlie	Searancke	and	News	for	TCP,		participation	in	three	
community	markets	and	the	Tangiaro	Spring	Festival,	and	of	course,	
our	ongoing	raffles	at	the	Health	Centre.		A	great	number	of	people	
and	organisations	volunteer	time	and/or	donate	goods	and	vouchers	
to	support	these	activities,	and	we	are	deeply	grateful	to	all.			In	the	
coming	year	we	will	be	doing	‘the	usual’,	but	also	thinking	up	new	
ways	to	keep	the	community	entertained	and	supporting	what	we	do.		
Keep	an	eye	on	the	Panui	for	details	as	they	arise.			
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ŶĂŵĞͿ͕�ŽŶ�ƚŚĞ�ƌŝŐŚƚ͘�
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